
 
 

   

 
 
PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 
NOTICE TO MARINERS No 36 of 2025 
 
Our Ref: TM/PYD/56/95  
  
 
29 September 2025 
 
 
 
Cancellation of Notice to Mariners No 35 of 2025 - South Cardinal Light at Il-Gebla 

ta' Hajra in Il-Bajja ta' Marsaxlokk – UNLIT 
 
Reference is made to BA Chart 36 – Marsaxlokk. 
 
The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners that the South 
Cardinal Light at Il-Gebla ta' Hajra in Il-Bajja ta' Marsaxlokk flashing VQ(6)+LFl.10s (pole-
mounted) in the following position:  
 
 
  Latitude (N)    Longitude (E) 
 
  35° 49’.746    014° 32’.846 
 
has been RE-LIT and is functioning properly. 
 
 
Notice to Mariners No 35 of 2025 is hereby CANCELED. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


